
 

26 April 2023 

 

DATES FOR YOUR  DIARY 

 

1st May—Reception session 

about Little Wandle 

3rd May—Y5/6 Girls Cricket 

(Ryedale) 

 

6th May—School closed 

 

10 May-Scholastic Book Dead-

line 

13th-17th May—SATs Week 

14 May-Governing Body Meet-

ing 

22 May-Y6 Literacy, Ryedale 

22 May-Bags2School 

 

24 May-BREAK UP 

 

3 June-RETURN TO SCHOOL 

 

 

Gillamoor C of E Primary 

School 

 

Last  week’s win-
ning House was : 

ASH 

First the blade, then the ear, 

then the full grain. 

Collective Worship Theme = Responsibility & Justice 

This week’s win-
ning House is:  
 
OAK 

Attendance this week is: Explorers: 99.3% Adventurers: 

99.3% Navigators: 98.9% (Overall: 99.1% Target is 96%) 

 

School News and Message from the Headteacher  
 
Thank you to all the parents and grandparents who joined us for the 

class assemblies around our Learning Means the World Conservation 

unit. It is such a valuable opportunity for the children to share their learn-

ing and be ‘experts’ sharing their knowledge. Assemblies also offer valu-

able opportunities for developing confidence around public speaking and 

it’s great for us to welcome parents in to school.  

Our Explorers had their last swimming session this week, and the staff 

have been amazed and proud of the progress our youngest pupils have 

made, both in terms of confidence in the water and ability. Many children 

have swum without floats for the first time and some of our Year 2s 

swum a full 25m length for the first time. Well done to our  Explorers! 

As we move further in to the summer term, we have a number of as-

sessment points for some year groups. Year 6 will take their SATs, Year 

4 will take the Multiplication Check, Year 2 will also take SATs, (although 

these are now optional we have decided to take them this year) and our 

Year 1 have their Phonics Screening Check. Statutory tests like these 

are a crucial benchmark for progress and for ensuring our learners have 

the tools their need for the next steps in their learning. We always ap-

proach these tests with age-appropriate conversations with the children, 

aiming to avoid unnecessary stress and anxiety. Your class teachers will 

be in touch with any relevant information as and when they deem neces-

sary, but the key message for all our children is always  and easy one; to 

do their best, and we will be proud of them for their effort. 

Scholastic  Book Club—Spring Order 

We have created a school account for the Scholastic 
Book Club—they have a fabulous range of  new books, 
as well as some classics. All books are delivered to the 
school. 
https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/gillamoor-ce/digital-
book-club  
School receives money from every purchase which we 
can put towards our own school-book purchases.  This week, we were 
very excited to receive deliveries of our next texts, half of which were 

purchased from the Scholastic Book Club fundraising! Closing date 
10 May. 

Mrs Elsey 

PLEASE BE REMINDED THAT WE ARE A NUT AWARE SCHOOL. WE KINDLY REQUEST NO NUTS OR 

NUT DERIVATIVES ARE BROUGHT INTO SCHOOL IN PACKED LUNCHES OR AS SNACKS. . 

https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/gillamoor-ce/digital-book-club?_gl=1*f72w5z*_ga*MTI2NDMwNzQ5MS4xNjk1ODkzNDgw*_ga_NB70H7NPT8*MTY5NjUwMTYwMS4zLjEuMTY5NjUwMTczNC40OS4wLjA.
https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/gillamoor-ce/digital-book-club?_gl=1*f72w5z*_ga*MTI2NDMwNzQ5MS4xNjk1ODkzNDgw*_ga_NB70H7NPT8*MTY5NjUwMTYwMS4zLjEuMTY5NjUwMTczNC40OS4wLjA.


We had a very good meeting the other night and it was nice to see 
those that came to it. There is still time to come and help with the 
Kirkby 10K, either on the water stand during the race or in town on 
the morning from 8am. 
Our next meeting will be an EGM on Wednesday 8th May, followed 
by a general meeting to discuss the summer draw, the summer cake 

stall and the summer fayre.    
Bags 2 School is coming on 22nd May so if you are having a sort out your bags 
can be brought to school to go on the van. We normally raise a nice amount from 
this. 
You may have seen on our facebook page that the shed that stores all the signs 
and some other equipment for the Kirkby 10k is falling down. It's based at Kirkby 
school and a go fund me has been set up to help raise funds for a new storage 
shed to keep everything stored safely and not damaged.  
 

Attendance   

Our Governors have expressed their concern that 

we have received a large number of requests for 

holidays within school time.  There are thirteen 

weeks for pupils to have a holiday so we will be un-

able to authorise any requests.  All attendance da-

ta is also sent to secondary school for Y6 pupils. 
 

PE Shorts: 

Following a clear-out, we have unearthed a box of navy PE shorts in a variety of 

sizes from 22/24 up to 30/32. These are in excellent condition having been used 

only once or twice for a school competition some time back. Moving in to the sum-

mer, if you find you need replacement school PE shorts, please contact the office 

who are selling them for £2 per pair.  
 

Finances:  

We have had a meeting with our Financial Consultant regarding 

our year-end budget and three year forecast. Despite us being in-

credibly careful with our spending in school, the lack of funding for 

schools continues to be a huge concern and the year ahead unfor-

tunately sees no reprieve. We continue to be as frugal as we can 

be, whilst still providing a quality education 

to our pupils; but now - more than ever - 

your donations for visits, transport, swim-

ming etc are crucial, to enable them to con-

tinue, and much appreciated. We feel very 

fortunate to work with such a supportive 

community.  
 

Timetable for the half-term 

As always, our termly events can be found 

on the newsletter and the webpage, if you 

prefer a visual timetable,  A sample is 

shown here—do keep an eye out for up-

dates, as these will be mentioned in the 

newsletter ONLY

 

 

Staff Training/meetings 

GDPR 

 

School Lunches 

 

Week beginning 

29 April is Week 

3 of our  new 

Spring/Summer 

menu 

 



 

Online Safety is a serious subject and as teachers, we are keen to help parents under-

stand ways they can act to keep their children safe online. Each week, I will share a link to 

materials from the National Online Safety organisation. This week’s topic aims to dispel 

some of the mystery of artificial intelligence (AI) solutions. 


